Touch and safeguarding

	Emerging issues
	Good practice

	Posts on the Choice Forum and Profound & Multiple Learning Disability Network during 2009/10 raised questions about the appropriateness of touch between supported and supporters, for example:

· a support worker wondering whether it is OK to kiss people with learning disabilities on the cheek or forehead as a greeting, as might be done with co-workers

· a parent concerned that their daughter’s support workers feel inhibited (because of POVA) from comforting her by holding her hand or giving her a cuddle when she is upset

· another parent who worked ‘unofficially’ with her daughter’s staff to overcome these inhibitions but was worried this left them vulnerable.

Solutions proposed by other contributors included:

· using robust person centred planning (involving everyone who knows the person best) to discuss and agree what kind of touch is liked/disliked, how consent may be indicated, in what circumstances touch may be appropriate, and to explore risks and safeguards

· a ‘circle of consent’ and personal policy/guidelines to help with safeguarding


	As a result of the questions raised through the forums (see ‘emerging issues’), the Social Care Association agreed to run a series of workshops to help service providers and their staff redress the balance between appropriate touch and safeguarding policies


